
Important Dates 

& Upcoming 

Events 
 

Friday Feb 17th:  

House Athletics 

Carnival at           

Brauerander.  

 

Monday Feb 20th:   

Parent Fundraising               

Information Sessions 

at 9am, 3:30pm & 

7pm in the library.  

 

Tuesday Feb 21st:    

Finance Meeting at 

5pm  

 

Wednesday Feb 

22nd: School  

Council  Meeting at 

7pm.  

 

Thursday March 

2nd:  Parent Forums  

 

Tuesday March 

14th: Pupil Free Day  

 

Tuesday March 

28th: School Photos 

(last week of term 

one)  

THURSDAY 16th OF FEBRUARY 2017 
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²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ΨtŀǊŜƴǝƴƎ    

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘΩ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ƛǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ  

Ψ5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ     

ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ǎŜƭŦ-ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ                 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ Lǘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǝƳŜ ŀǘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ               

ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀƴȅ ǇŀǊǘǎ 

ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ƳŜΦ  

¦t5!¢9{ 
!ǘƘƭŜǝŎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǘ .ǊŀǳŜǊŀƴŘŜǊΥ ¢ƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ΨIƻǳǎŜ  
!ǘƘƭŜǝŎ {ǇƻǊǘǎΩ ŀǘ .ǊŀǳŜǊŀƴŘŜǊ tŀǊƪΣ ƛƴ ²ŀǊǊƴŀƳōƻƻƭΦ 9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
ŀ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘŜǊƳ ƻƴŜ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻǳǎŜ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ aǊǎ DǊŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ CƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ 
ŘǊƛƴƪǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƴǳŜΦ Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΗ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƘƻƛǊΥ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊǎ оΣ пΣ р 
ϧ с ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƘƻƛǊΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎƻΦ ¢ƻǇ ŜũƻǊǘΗ 

Cƻƭƪ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ CŀƳƛƭȅ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎΥ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ CƻƭƪƛŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ тΦ aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
ǿŜŜƪǎΦ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΥ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǘƻƻƪ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ 
Ψ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ aŜŜǝƴƎǎΩ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǝƳŜƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǾŀƭǳŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ 
ƳƻǾŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴ нлмтΦ 

tŀǊŜƴǘ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ нлмтΥ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ  
ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΤ фŀƳΣ 
оΥолǇƳ ϧ тǇƳΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƪŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ 
ƴŜǿ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ 

tŀǊŜƴǘ CƻǊǳƳǎΥ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ L Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ǘŜǊƳƭȅ ΨtŀǊŜƴǘ CƻǊǳƳǎΩ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ōƛƎ 
ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ƛƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿŜƭƭ-ōŜƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦƻǊǳƳǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ŏƻƴǎƛǎǘ ƻŦ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ 
ƎǳŜǎǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ v ϧ ! ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ŦƻǊǳƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ 
ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нΣ ŀǘ тǇƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǳǊ ΨbŜǿ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ 5ƛǊŜŎǝƻƴǎΩΦ 
aȅ ƎǳŜǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 5ŜōōƛŜ 5ƻǿŜƭƭ ό[ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ [ŜŀŘŜǊύΦ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ bŜǿǎΥ  hǳǊ ŬǊǎǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ нлмт ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƴŜȄǘ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нн ŀǘ тǇƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ Ŭƴŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƻƭŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭΦ bƻǝŎŜ ƻŦ ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǿŀǎ ƛǎǎǳŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ моΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ 
ƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎΦ tŀǇŜǊǿƻǊƪ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜΦ 

[ǳƴŎƘǝƳŜ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜΥ Ψ[ǳƴŎƘǝƳŜ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ /ƭŀǎǎΩ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ  
ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΦ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀǘ мΥпрǇƳ ƛƴ aǊǎ aŎ[ŀǊŜƴΩǎ ǊƻƻƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ƛǎ ƭŜŘ ōȅ 
ƻǳǊ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ нлмсΣ /ŀƭƭŜƴŀ ±ŀǳƎƘŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ŀǎ ƘŜǊ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΦ LƴǘŜǊπ
ŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴΦ  

WŀȊȊ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 5ƛǎǇƭŀȅΥ hǳǊ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƻŦ WŀȊȊ .ŀƴŘ [ŀƴǘŜǊƴǎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ ōŀŎƪŘǊƻǇ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ wŜŀǊŘƻƴ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ŀŎŎƻƭŀŘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ   
ŦŜǎǝǾŀƭ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜǊǎΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΗ 

hǇŜƴ 5ƻƻǊΥ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ L ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ ŜȄǘŜƴŘ ŀƴ ΨhǇŜƴ 5ƻƻǊΩ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ L ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ 
ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǝƳŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜΦ 

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΥ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎΦ !ǘ tC/{ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŜũƻǊǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŜǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘΦ 

Please note there is a 

pupil free day Tuesday 

March 14th.  



tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ ŎƻƴǘΧ 

 

twLb/Lt![Ω{ !²!w5 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ΨtǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘΩ ƎƻŜǎ ǘƻΥ  wŜǳōŜƴ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ-5ŜƳǇǎŜȅ 
ΨCƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƳŀǘǳǊƛǘȅΩ 
 

vǳƻǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪΥ Ψaŀƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŀƴƛƳŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ōƭǳǎƘŜǎ ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻΩ όaŀǊƪ ¢ǿŀƛƴύ 

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴȅ ŘƻƻǊ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƻǇŜƴΗ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ aŀǊƪ 
 

 
 

 

0/1 C - Sam Marshall   

For always trying his best in everything he undertakes. Well done Sam.  

0/1 W - Violet Brennan   

For being a wonderful listener and doing her best in all areas. Well done Violet!   

1/2 A -Clayton Burford   

For always trying his personal best and giving everything a go.   

1/2 D - Tyler Glynn  

For making a great start at P.F.C.S.  

3/4 D - Mirakye Evans  

For always doing her personal best and consistently asking questions when she is unsure.  

3/4 H - Bridie Sinnott  

For her confident and persistent approach to her maths. Keep it up Bridie!   

3/4 M - Sarah Condon  

Having so much enthusiasm for school following the classroom expectations.  

5/6 B - George Hogan  

For applying himself well to the writing task and getting the job done!  

5/6 D - Grace Joosen  

For setting a high standard of work and extending herself when she can.  

 5/6 M - Reign Batty  

For fantastic results in all curriculum areas. Well done Reign on your determination, focus 

and commitment to learning.  

Please note due to  

the Athletics carnival , 

the awards will be        

presented next Friday 

24/2  



Admin News:  

¶  We encourage our families to receive a newsletter via email for environmental and 

 cost reasons, however if you would like to receive a hard copy please let us know.  

 

 

We would like to welcome the  new students and their families to the PFCS community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Glynn family.    

Tyler is in year 2  (1/2D)  and Lana  is in year 

4  (3/4D)  and parents Melina and Damien.  

RISE Program                                                                                                                                  

Our new RISE Program is looking for donations of any of the following items. If you would like 

more information please contact Mark.                                                                                               

ñ indoor flower or plant clippings (to grow in the classroom) ñ stereo system that plays CDõs     

ñ old or new car engine (if someone would like to work on the engine with the children please 

contact Mark) ñ old graded spelling books ñ blender or milkshake maker ñ fishing rods.  

 

The Buttonshaw -Benning family.  

Prahlad in 1/2A and parents           

Haidee & Simon.  

Inquiry Learning:   Indigenous Cultures  
 

This term our whole school inquiry is learning topic is: Indigenous Cul-

tures. Our focus question is: How are indigenous communities around 

the world alike and different?  As a school we are looking at our local   

indigenous cultures in our region and have had several  visitors to our 

school. We have had Brett Clarke teaching our students an indigenous 

song in traditional language of the Peek Whurrong. Fiona Clarke 

shared her story ôMinkgill chases the rainbowõ a story about stars 

(minkgill) and a rainbow serpent. The students have been   learning 

about indigenous story telling using symbols and looking at nature for   

changing indigenous seasons.  Year threes and fours are creating 

Minkgill Lanterns and year fix and sixes have created clapsticks with a 

personal message in symbols. The students will continue their learning  

journey and we will celebrate our learning with as a part of the folky concert.  

NOMINATIONS FOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Nominations for Port Fairy School Council are now open and will close at 4pm Monday 20               

February.  There are six positions and all parents, except for DET employees, are eligible to be 

nominated.  Candidates may nominate themselves or be nominated by another person.  Forms 

are available at the school office.  



Foundation/Grade 1õs                                                                                                                  

This week is another exciting week at PFCS. We have been lucky enough this week to work with Brett Clarke 

and Fiona Clarke as part of our Folk Festival and Inquiry focus.   In Reading and Writing we have been start-

ing our phonics focus so that we are able to de -code words for reading and spelling.  In Maths we are learn-

ing words and numbers to 100 and practising counting strategies.                                                                                                                                                                                  

Grade 1/2õs                                                                                                                                   

This week has been a week of Special Events. On Monday and Tuesday we enjoyed songs by Brett Clarke 

and stories by Fiona Clarke as part of our Folk Festival and Inquiry focus. Thankyou to the many parents and 

carers who came to "Meet the Teacher" It was great to meet you all. We are looking forward to the House 

Sports tomorrow. Children can wear House colours or school uniform.  Classroom focus:  In Reading and    

Writing we have been starting our "phonics" focus so that we are able to decode words for Reading, Writing 

and Spelling. In Maths we are learning words and numbers to 100 and practising counting strategies.                                                                                                                                 

Grade 3/4õs                                                                                                                                 

From early zigzags to a more solid and contoured form - school is slowly beginning to take its shape as we 

come to the end of our testing and move into a balanced routine. The 3/4õs have been incessantly         

practising their relay running skills with their fellow housemates on the lower oval in preparation for the 

School Athletics on Friday. The grade 3õs have had their first taste of the Kitchen program - pardon the pun! 

They were also lucky to have some lovely weather for their inaugural Garden session, pleasing Mrs. Gray 

with their enthusiasm and attitude. Good luck to everybody on Friday!                                                                            

Grade 5/6õs                                                                                                                                   

This week 5/6's have completed a Placement test for reading, a spelling test, provided an unassisted sample 

of a recount and looked at Fractured Fairy tales. In Maths we are practising formal addition algorithms as 

well as strengthening our ability to round numbers off and estimate their totals. We are about to take part in 

the House Sports tomorrow and we would like to thank the ambassadors for helping organise the sports. Also 

a big thank you to Mrs Green for her hard work. Good luck house teams! 

 

 

 

 

 Jonathan Taynton  

   

    Congratulations to  

last weeks award  

Winners! 



Date  Helper  Helper  

February 17th  ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  NO F.F.F 

February 24th  Ashlee Wilkie  

  

 Lu Newton  

 March 3rd   Roz Langley   Claudia Matthews  

 March 10th   FOLKIE FRIDAY   NO F.F.F 

March 17th   Izzy Dinwoodie  

  

Amanda Dixon  

March 24th   Roz Langley   Amanda Dixon  

     FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY                                                                                                     

Thank you to those people who have offered to help with the                

preparation of our fresh fruit each Friday morning.  

We do still need some more helpers and are starting to take down 

names for those who can help in term 2, just for an hour or two 

each Friday morning preparing fruit platters and taking them to classrooms.   

Please let Jenni or Bianca know of your preferred day/s.  

Orders can be placed for the remainder of the term, for either one, two or three days, or 

alternatively, orders can be placed on a casual basis by sending $5 in an envelope 

clearly marked with òCaf® Lunchó and the childsõ name. 

Next weeks menu - 

 Tuesday ñ Pesto Pasta  

 Wednesday ñ Ham & Cheese Toasties  

 Thursday ñ Sausage Rolls 

April 21st    

April 28th   Melina Glynn  

May 5th    

May 12th    

May 19th    

May 26th   Melina Glynn  

June 2nd    

June 16th    



 

 

Another fantastic turn out to swimming tryouts Wednesday morning with 33 children attending!                

Unfortunately not all of these students will make the team due to the qualifying times required.  All students 

should be proud of their efforts and commitment to attend the early morning sessions.  I will talk to the 

swimming group and inform them who has qualified and only those students will attend the next two              

sessions.  Thankyou to all the parent helpers again this morning, great work in hectic conditions!  

 

House Athletic Sports are on this Friday at Brauerander.  Please make sure you have returned your                      

permission slip and bus payment.  A reminder of house colours for those new families:  SANDPIPERS(Yellow),    

GANNETS (Red), LAPWINGS (Green), SHEARWATERS (Purple). 

 

We will be leaving school by bus, hopefully by 9:15 and commence the Sports at 10:00am.  The day will 

start with House Relays and then move onto sport rotations.  Rotations will conclude at 1:30, we will break 

for a BBQ lunch and presentations.  We will depart Brauerander at 2:15 and be back at school by 3:00pm.  

Thankyou to those parents and friends who have already volunteered to help on the day.  Please             

remember to bring your hat, snacks, drink bottle and sunscreen.  Looking forward to a fun and exciting 

day!  

Brooke Green                                                                                                                                                                 

Physical Education  

Upcoming Sporting Events:  

Friday 17th of February:    House Athletics Carnival, Brauerander  

Thursday 23rd of February:   Moyne Tennis Championships, Gardens Port Fairy  

Wednesday 8th of March:   Division Swimming Championships, AquaZone Warrnambool  

Friday 17th of March:    Division Tennis Championships, Supergrasse Warrnambool       

Thursday 23rd of March:    Moyne Athletics Carnival, Brauerander  

Friday 24th of March:    Regional Swimming Championships, Ballarat Aquatic Centre  

Monday 27th of March:    Regional Tennis Championships - Colac Tennis Club  

Friday 28th of April:    Divison Athletics Carnival, Brauerander  


